                                   Regular Meeting September 8 2021
     The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustee Matson, Fairclough, VanDervoort and Carson. Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Chief Don Baldwin, Craig Falcone, Barry Walsh, Michele Albin and Councilman Dave Ball. Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the reading from the previous meeting. Trustee Carson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
         Trustee Carson reports-     Work has been done in the following areas:   Lawn and leaf pick-up, trash drop off, sinkhole repair and tree trimming. Full report available in the village office.

         Trustee Matson-       no report

         Trustee Fairclough reports-    The Parks are closed for the season. 
         Trustee VanDervoort reports-    14 alarms for the month of August, some repairs have been done service on 640. Companies have been out doing weekly training. ATV accident in the area of Kelt’s Grove off Hudson River road. We ended up getting him out on our boat to safety. Oct 3-9 is Fire prevention week this year’s theme is learn the sound of fire safety Ray Morse will be leading the program this year. 
The financial report for the month of August is as follows:  Checking Acct. 560,093, money Market Accct. 5,024 for a total general fund balance of 565,117 the special projects fund balance 357,876     

Unaudited Utilites $20,102; Payroll $15,094; Section 8, $28,758.The current abstract is $13,950.30.
Trustee VanDervoort moved to pay the bill upon the approval of the department heads and the Village Board. Trustee Matson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
        Mayor reports: fire house contractors still working on n the punch list, smooth transition with the moving into the new fire station. Dedication for the new fire house @ 2PM Saturday September 25th. 9/11 Ceremony in the park @ 10:15AM Saturday. Finishing up Steeenburh Ave and South Street, then moving on to curbs and sidewalks.
   Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#     hire Dave Lee as custodian for the new fire @15.00per hour. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustee and Mayor Mahoney
voted yes.

       Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#    hire Mike Koblensky to do contracting work on the new building @30.00 per hour. Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
       Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#       begin process to opt out of the Cannabis law. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

Councilman Dave Ball spoke in regards to the operations of the Police Department.          

                    As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:58PM.

                                                                   Respectfully yours, Robin Koblensky Village Clerk
